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Dear Mr Seymour

CERTAIN ALUMINIUM EXTRUSIONS EXPORTED FROM THE PEOPLE’S
REPUBLIC OF CHINA

I am currently conducting a review of the Parliamentary Secretary’s decision to publish findings
in relation to a review of the anti-dumping measures in respect of certain aluminium extrusions
exported from the People’s Republic of China. The applicants are Tai Shan City Kam Kiu
Aluminium Extrusions Co Ltd and its related bodies corporate, Kam Kiu (Australia) Pty Ltd and
Kam Kiu Aluminium Products Sdn Bhd (jointly, “Kam Kiu™) and PanAsia Aluminium (China)
Limited and Opal (Macao Commercial Offshore) Limited (jointly “PanAsia”).

Pursuant to section 269ZZL of the Customs Act 1901, 1 require the reinvestigation of the
following findings in Report No 248.

1. The ascertained export price (AEP) of certain aluminium extrusions for Kam Kiu. In
particular, you should consider the calculation of the AEP involved a double currency
conversion from Australian dollars to Chinese Yuan Renminbi (RMB) and then to
Australian dollars. The double currency conversion is unnecessary. Please recalculate
using the appropriate exchange rate. This aspect is covered in more detail in the Kam Kiu
application for review (a copy of the confidential application is enclosed).

2. Any consequential amendments to the dumping and/or subsuiy margin for Kam Kiu as a
result of the recalculated AEP.

Please report the result of the reinvestigation within 70 days, that is, 22 February 2016. I have
allowed 70 days for your reinvestigation to allow time for you to undertake any consultation with
interested parties and also to take into account the coming public holidays.
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I have noted that the Anti-Dumping Commission (ADC) provided a letter dated 11 November
2015 to the Panel which indicates that following the recalculation of the Kam Kiu AEP (and
consequential changes to the dumping margin and subsidy margin) the variable factors for
residual exporters will also be impacted. There is no application in relation to residual exporters
dumping and subsidy margins before the Anti-Dumping Review Panel (Panel) and those matters
are not within the scope of this reinvestigation request or the Panel’s review. It is a matter for
the ADC to take any appropriate action in relation to the residual exporters.

Yours sincerely,

Thank you for your assistance.
cly Gsher
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14 December 2015



